
 

 
 

 February 2004 

 
 

PHI DELTA KAPPA INTERNATIONAL 
UNIVERSITY OF TORONTO 

Chapter 0085 
OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER 

Susan Seidman, President, 13 Raglan Ave., Toronto, ON   M6C 2K7  
                Telephone: 416-656-6929 seidman@sympatico.ca 

 

President’s message -  
Susan Seidman  
 
 
Since our last newsletter, PDK has had several 
successful events. On a very snowy night, a 
convivial group met to discuss "Democracy and 
Civic Engagement," with a special focus on the 
Canadian experience. Host Rebecca Ullmann 
provided warm hospitality and George Ullmann 
provided a delightful musical finale. (See 
Stephanie Fetterolf's report on the discussion, 
which will be posted on the web.) 
 
A group of 17 Past Presidents of PDK met to 
renew connections and catch up on events and 
experiences. The group was lively and the 
conversation flowed. It was clear that this group 
has continued to be very active. For example, 
David Kirk came directly from addressing a 
parliamentary committee, and Bud Dilling 
brought copies of his new book. Linda 
Goldspink came despite knee problems that did 
not slow her down at all. It wasn't all fun and 
games, though. Three past presidents-Shelagh 
Harris, John Everett, and Bob Cook-reviewed 
and approved the PDK audit. Our thanks to 

them. All the Past Presidents were asked to give 
suggestions for our renewal project and for our 
upcoming 50th anniversary celebrations.  
 
PDK also sponsored an evening of music by the 
Trinity Chamber Ensemble. The weather was 
terrible; the music was lovely. The music was so 
good, we're going to sponsor their concert again 
in March. See the announcement in this 
newsletter for details. Presumably, it will not be 
snowing then!  
 
Upcoming events! Read the article by Jocelyn 
Badovinac about a new service project that PDK 
is taking on.  
                                                                       Continued on page 2 

Enjoying the PDK-UT Meeting of Past Presidents, 
November, 2003. Left to Right: Shelagh Harris, Ed 
Quick, Mrs. Robert McGillivray, Bob McGillivray. 
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Please Note: 

 PDK e-mail Delivery Survey 
 
Walter Winchell 
 
The Chapter’s Executive have discussed the 
possibility of using e-mail to expedite the delivery 
of chapter meeting notices, newsletters and the like 
to the membership.  This change would allow 
substantial savings for our chapter and provide us 
the opportunity to deploy our resources to better 
servicing the needs of the membership and reduce 
the costs associated with our programs. The 
Executive will continue to provide mail service via 
Canada Post delivery for those who would opt out, 
for one reason or another.   
 
We have posted a survey questionnaire on the 
website’s homepage at www.pdk-ut.ca  Please 
scroll down to the Have you seen this? section on 
the  homepage and click on the membership e-
delivery survey.  Please e-mail your completed 
survey (a Word file document) directly to 
walt.winchell@sheridanc.on.ca (preferred choice) 
or click on the return survey link and it will be sent 
to the pdk-exec@sheridaninstitute.ca (the Chapter 
executive list serve). 
 
Thank you in advance for your participation and 
comments. 

Continued from page 1 
At our Annual General Meeting on April 15, 
2004, we will be honouring Outstanding 
Educator Alice Adler. Alice Adler is familiar to 
readers of Orbit, the Canadian Modern 
Languages Review, Dialogue and Mosaic. Her 
field is linguistics. She has worked for many 
years in the Modern Languages Department of 
the Library at OISE/UT, as well as working with 
graduate students and in-service teachers to 
support their learning. She exemplifies Phi Delta 
Kappa's tenets of Leadership, Service, and 
Research.  
 
UT-PDK’s governing body is conducting a 
survey of the membership to investigate sending 
the newsletter electronically. While there may be 
technical difficulties, electronic distribution 
would be certainly faster and much cheaper. 
Please note that this is a survey to give the 
Executive guidance. No decisions have been 
made until after we hear from you.  
 

University of Toronto Chapter is part of the 
larger region of PDK chapters. The new 
international constitution set up new groupings. 
Frank Nappi, District Representative, noted that 
University of Toronto Chapter is now in the 
following group: -All of eastern Canada (Nova 
Scotia, Ontario, and Quebec)-Maine, New 
Hampshire, Vermont, Connecticut, and Rhode 
Island -Eastern New York State -Europe, Africa, 
the Middle East, and Bermuda. The regions each 
have about 9000 members, but we’re the only 
region that has so many continents!  
 

Annual General Meeting 
 

Notice is hereby given that the Annual General 
Meeting of Phi Delta Kappa International, University 
of Toronto Chapter will be held on Thursday, April 15, 
2004 at the Faculty Club, University of Toronto for the 
following purposes: 
.To receive the report of the Treasurer 
.To receive the report of the Nominating Committee 
.To elect officers and Members of the Governing  
    Council for the coming year 
.To transact such other business as may properly be 
brought before the meeting 
 
Dated: January 30, 2004          Susan Seidman 
                                                       President 

A Stimulating Kappan Discussion evening 
 
Kappan Discussion evenings are the perfect time for 
Kappans to learn from colleagues. Read about the 
issues and concerns raised during the small group 
discussion on the topic of “Democracy and 
Education” which took place on January 14. You will 
find Stephanie Fetterolf’s report on the PDK-UT 
website www.pdk-ut.ca  
What do you have to say about Democracy and 
Education? Letters to the editor of the Newsletter in 
response to Stephanie’s report or to the articles in the 
September, 2003 Phi Delta Kappan are welcome.  
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A service opportunity for PDK-UT Kappans 
 

THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR'S BOOK PROJECT 
 
Jocelyn Badovinac 
 
When the Hon. James Bartleman spoke at the Empire Club of Canada at Christmas, he talked about the book 
project to collect gently-used books for young readers and to send them to school libraries serving First 
Nations in Northern Ontario. Often these areas are inaccessible except when the lumber roads are frozen. In 
visiting schools in these communities, His Honour has found that the reading material is often restricted to a 
few government pamphlets, so he has been buying books and sending them himself. Now people are taking 
books to his office to help out. 
 
Obviously, schools are an excellent source for used books. At a recent executive meeting, it was decided that 
we should concentrate on narratives, not text books which may be surplus due to new curricular 
requirements. If we could let schools know that PDK is interested in collecting books, we would be able to 
serve these communities in a meaningful way, and we would also raise our profile in the school system as 
we approach our 50th anniversary. Educators do not have much time but, if cartons are available for the 
books, PDK could arrange to pick them up. So far, Ed and Jocelyn Badovinac, 905-823-2819, and Susan 
Seidman, 416-656-6929, have volunteered to undertake some of the work. We would like to organize the 
books so there is material for a variety of ages in each carton for easy distribution, and put a PDK book 
plate in each book. 
 
I have started with my own library and found good material. Also, for three dollars, I have bought three 
excellent picture books from my local library where there is some interest in the project. Also, neighbours 
and people at church are becoming interested. In the schools, staff and students alike could become involved, 
especially if we take care of the collections and delivery of the books. As an executive, we feel this is an 
exciting project and hope the results will be good.  
 

∆ΦK ∆ΦK ∆ΦK ∆ΦK ∆ΦK ∆ΦK ∆ΦK ∆ΦK ∆ΦK ∆ΦK ∆ΦK ∆ΦK ∆ΦK ∆ΦK 
 

Did you know? 
The date on your address label indicates when your membership renewal is due. To keep receiving your PDK-UT 
news and special event notices form Phi Delta Kappa International and PDK-UT, please check the label to see if you 
need to update your membership. For renewal, contact PDK International are at www.pdkintl.org or 1 800 766-1156.  
 

Did you know? 

Next year marks a milestone for PDK-UT -  our 50th Anniversary as a Chapter. Stay tuned for special event 
announcements.  
 

 

Don’t miss another highly informative spring event— The Research in Education Seminar 
 
Mark Your Calendars! The next Research in Education Seminar sponsored by PDK will be held on 
Tuesday, May 4, 2004. The topic will be WHAT IS GOOD P.D.? : A LOOK AT PERFORMANCE 
APPRAISAL. Clay Lafleur, together with some special guests, will present "The Formative Dimension 
of Instructional Leadership :Classroom Walk-Throughs." Location. OISE, 252 Bloor St West. 
(Between Bedford Rd. & St. George St.) Room 2-212. Time: 6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m.  
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Enjoy an evening of classical music with the 

TRINITY  CHAMBER  ENSEMBLE 
 

Sunday, March 7, 2004 
 

7:30 PM 
 

Church of the Transfiguration 
111 Manor Road East 

Toronto 
(Between Yonge and Mount Pleasant) 

Tickets are $15 for adults, $12 for seniors/children 
Tickets at the door 
For information contact Stephanie Fetterolf (416) 537-6196 

stephaniefetterolf@hotmail.com 

 

University of Toronto Chapter 85 Officers 2003-2004 
President: Susan Seidman 13 Raglan Ave., Toronto, M6C 2K7  T. 416-656-6929 F. 416-656-6929  
E. sseidman@sympatico.ca 
President Elect/ VP Membership: Reva Schafer   24 Regis Dr. Toronto, M2M 3J5    T. 416-221-2424 
VP Foundation: Lisa Walsh  19 Meadowood Drive, Aurora, L4G 4T5 T. 905-713-3046 E. jlisawalsh@hotmail.com 
Treasurer:    Charles Manahan  55 Gaiety Drive, Scarborough, M1H 1B9 T. (416) 431-0557  
All members of the Chapter’s Governing Council may be reached through our web site: http://www.pdk-ut.ca/  or via 
the Governing Council’s e-mail at pdk-exec@sheridaninstitute.ca  

 
Newsletter Editor      Mary Hookey       66 Green Briar Road, Alliston, ON  L9R 1R4  T. 705 435 7011 F. 705 435 7114  E. museworks@rogers.com 

 
 
 

 

Fellowship is key at PDK-UT! 
 
 
Do you have a colleague would benefit from membership in Phi Delta Kappa International? Why not 

bring them to our events?  For information on this year’s initiation, call Susan Seidman, 416-656-692. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thursday, April 15, 2004  Annual General Meeting, Awards and Initiation  
(See enclosed flyer.) 

 
Tuesday, May 4, 2004 Research in Education Seminar  (See enclosed notice.) 

 

CHAPTER DUES 
Please note that Chapter dues will increase as of July 1, 2004, by $4.00 Canadian.  


